
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Healthy School Streets  
St Paul’s Primary School Healthy School 
Street, Elsworthy Road  
 
 
Dear Resident/Stakeholder, 
 
We have recently been installing changes to improve road safety in the local area as part of the 
King Henry’s Road Area Safe & Healthy Streets Scheme. You can read the decision report at 
camden.gov.uk/KHRdecision. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your 
patience during this time and to apologise for any inconvenience these works may have 
caused.  

As part of the changes, we are introducing a Healthy School Street outside St Paul’s Primary 
School on Elsworthy Road between Elsworthy Rise and Primrose Hill Road. This involves a 
timed motor vehicle restriction. These changes are being introduced as an 18-month trial under 
an Experimental Traffic Order, which allows us to make changes to the scheme. 

What changes are we proposing? 
Following further discussions with representatives from St Paul’s Primary School, it has been 
agreed that the trial Healthy School Street morning restrictions times should be 8.30am – 
9.30am (they had previously been planned to be 8am – 9am but these times and the scheme 
itself are not yet fully active). This proposed change more closely aligns with the start of the 
school day. The afternoon restriction time of 3pm - 4pm will remain unchanged. 

We are proposing to make this change as an amendment to the existing Experimental Traffic 
Order. If you have any questions or comments regarding the above change, please contact us 
at healthy.school.streets@camden.gov.uk or by phoning us on 020 7910 8796 and requesting a 
call back by Monday 31st October. 

Subject to feedback received during the above two-week local consultation period and approval 
by the Director of Environment and Sustainability, the relevant changes to the scheme would be 
made which would mean that the operational hours will be 8.30am – 9.30am and 3pm – 4pm, 
Mondays to Fridays during school term time only for the remainder of the 18-month trial period. 
The Healthy School Street and the restrictions will start once the signage is opened, which is 
planned for later this Autumn, and will be closed during the school holidays. If you live within the 
restricted section of Elsworthy Road (from Elsworthy Rise to Primrose Hill Road) and have not 
yet applied for an exemption for your vehicle, please visit camden.gov.uk/healthyschoolstreets.  

Once the scheme is up and running, you will be able to provide feedback by visiting: 
safetravelcamden.commonplace.is/proposals/king-henry-road-area.  

Kind regards, 

The Healthy School Streets Team 

Camden Council 

 

http://www.camden.gov.uk/healthyschoolstreets
https://safetravelcamden.commonplace.is/proposals/king-henry-road-area

